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Mr RussellChafer
Committee Secretary
Joint Committeeof PublicAccountsandAudit
DepartmentoftheHouseof Representatives
P0Box 6021
ParliamentHouse
CanberraACT 2600

DearMr Chafer

Reviewof Auditor-General’s ReportsNo. 32 of 2005-06— Public Hearing Friday, 2
June 2006

I am writing to clarify evidenceprovidedto the Committeeat its hearingon Friday 2 June
2006.

In responseto questionsaboutthe implementationof recommendationsfrom the ANAG
Reporton theManagementof theTenderProcessfor theDetentionServicesContract,DIMA
advisedtheCommitteethat anoverarchingtenderprojectplanhadbeenpreparedto address
all thefindings from theauditreport. DIMA alsogaveevidencethatit ‘had discussionswith
ANAG in thepreparationof thatdocumentandour forwardapproachto thenexttenderto
ensurethatwehavemissednothingin termsof thosepreparations.’

For the benefit of the membersof the Committee and its report, I wish to advise that
following the tabling of ANAG audit No. 32 of 2005-06,DIMA informally engagedwith the
ANAO to gainabetterunderstandingof the findings andrecommendations. While acopy
of DIMA’s tenderprojectplanwasprovidedto theAuditor-Generalfor commentafterit had
beenapprovalby DIMA’s SecretaryandExecutiveBoard of Management,the ANAO was
not involved in thepreparationof DIMA’s plan. Wehavesincehelddiscussionwith DIMA
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officers regardingtheir proposedgovernancearrangementsfor the forthcoming detention
services tender and have provided advice consistentwith recent audit findings and
recommendations.

Should you or the Committee require any further information pleasecontact me on
6203 7360or Mr StevenLackon 6203 7577.

Yourssincerely

GroupExecutiveDirector
PerformanceAudit ServicesGroup


